
Cemetery Trustees Meeting 9/12/17 

Meeting opened at 5:30pm.  

Present: Chairman Susan Weeks, Guy Pike and Charlotte Allen, Trustees. 

Minutes of the 9/6/17 meeting were approved with 2 spelling corrections. 

An invoice from Mark Eldridge was approved for payment at $1350. 

The discussion of the ability and procedures to accept donations was lively. Susan will try to 

arrange a meeting with the Trustees of the Trust Funds for next week.  Meanwhile she is 

researching Town Meeting minutes for possible information. 

Jessica Davis will be unable to do any stone repairs this year so it was decided to let Mark 

Eldridge remove a section of stone wall at the Town House Cemetery which will provide access 

for undertakers, diggers and vault setting. 

A group has requested a large block of plots which didn’t fit the Trustees plans to fill in 

vacancies.  Review of the requested plots resulted in agreement that the requested plots would 

be acceptable.  This led to the creation of a request form which would give various details: who 

the purchaser(s) are, who may be interred there, etc.  Charlotte will draft a possible form. 

Charlotte  expressed concerns in the Thomas Cemetery which should be addressed. 

It was decided to present the Selectmen with the same budget as last year. 

The identification of multiple family cemeteries is a project that will be addressed in the coming 

months. 

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on October 3rd, 2017 at 5:30pm. 

Public input/attendance is always welcome. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:00pm. 

Submitted by Guy Pike, Secretary, Cemetery Trustees. Corrections by Charlotte Allen, Trustee. 

 

 


